BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI

In the Matter of the Recommendation Concerning
)

Surcharge for Deaf Relay Service and Equipment
)

Case No. TO-2003-0171
Distribution Program Fund.
)

Concurring Opinion of Commissioner Steve Gaw 


I concur in this order to adjust the assessment for the deaf relay fund out of concern that doing nothing may place the fund in jeopardy before the Commission is authorized to revisit the matter next year.

Staff recommends that the surcharge be raised from .09¢ to .10¢ per month per access line.  Staff’s analysis is based on various assumptions and concludes that the fund will be depleted in the fall of 2004.  One of Staff’s assumptions is that there will be no increase in the contract rate for telecommunications relay service.  This contract is currently up for rebid with additional services requested, potentially increasing expenditures from the fund.  Furthermore, if the program expenditures are actually at the level of the contemplated appropriations, the fund could be depleted by the spring of 2004.


Instead of increasing the surcharge now, it would be my preference to accept Public Counsel’s suggestion to leave the assessment at .09¢, with a triggering mechanism to raise the amount to .10¢ if the fund falls below a set balance.  However, since three votes 


do not exist for this proposal, I believe we have an obligation to ensure the fund’s viability until we are authorized to reevaluate the assessment.  Therefore, I must concur in the result of the Commission’s order.








Respectfully submitted,








______________________________








Steve Gaw








Commissioner

Dated at Jefferson City, Missouri,

on this 27th day of March, 2003.
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